Data Submitted (UTC 11): 2/3/2023 6:43:25 PM

First name: Preserve Last name: Monroe Organization:

Title:

Comments: [External Email]Comments From Preserve Monroe in Opposition Mountain Valley Pipeline and

Equitrans Expansion Project Draft Supplemental EIS #50036 -Permit Request

[External Email]

If this message comes from an unexpected sender or references a vague/unexpected topic;

Use caution before clicking links or opening attachments.

Please send any concerns or suspicious messages to: Spam.Abuse@usda.gov

To: Dr. Homer Wilkes, Under Secretary, U.S. Department of Agriculture. George Washington & Samp; amp; Jefferson National Forests

Dear Mr. Wilkes and To Whom It May Concern:

On behalf of Preserve Monroe please accept these comments and supplement attachments concerning Mountain Valley Pipeline, LLC to cross the Jefferson National Forest and the Appalachian National Scenic Trail. We respectfully ask that the U.S. Forest Service select the 'No Action' Alternative and reject the Forest Plan Amendments and MVP's request to cross the Jefferson National Forest. The Mountain Valley Pipeline project as proposed is inconsistent with the Forest Plan. It cannot meet the Plan's standards for environmental protection, which should not under any circumstances be weakened.

Please see our letter and supporting documentation attached below Sincerely,

Roseanna Sacco, Chairman
Paula Mann, Treasurer
Robin Wright, Board Member
Joe Chasnoff, Board Member
Jill Fischer, Board Member
Jon McLaughlin, Board Member
Patricia Ann "Cookie" Cole Member
Preserve Monroe